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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 6th May 2014 at 
Seomar Cruinneachaidh, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Flora Maclean




Roddy Murray





Claire Hannah



Pauline Lyle







      



 
IN ATTENDANCE:
Scottish Water Managers and 20 members of the public and officers from Police Scotland
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Archie Maccalman, Margaret Colpus
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING-01-04-2014
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Pauline Lyle, seconded by Rob Ware and approved unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING

Scottish Water had presented tonight following the visit in February. Roddy Murray gave an update on the latest issues with regard to the Customer Service Review and the creation of the Customer Services Board. It is clear that the new committee is not following the remit as laid down by the full Council. Letters have been written to the senior officers of the Council. A full letter will now be sent to the Chief Executive of Highland Council. A beach clean has taken place in Tarskavaig. Roddy mentioned about the vacancy on the SCC and Janet Maclure has expressed an interest in joining and we have to carry out a process with HC to have this ratified in June following the AGM.
3. POLICE SCOTLAND
Two officers from Police Scotland gave a brief update on recent news and crime trends. There has been recently a rise in doorstep crime and this involves people coming to doors to try and sell something. These are scams and the officers suggested that each time residents should ask for the licence. There have been recent thefts in Lochcarron, similar to the spate of rural crimes late in 2013. The officers suggested that if anybody is suspicious they can call 101 or in the event of witnessing a crime then call 999. Val Piddock asked about telephone scams which have occurred on a number of occasions with callers purporting to be from Microsoft Security. Alastair Culbertson suggested the the web was a good source of news on recent scams by telephone. There was some discussion about people not knowing 101 is the main non-urgent number. 101 Cards are available in the police stations. David Ashford had raised the issue with the government of cars requiring side-lights at all time and this was noted by the officers present.
4. SCOTTISH WATER UPDATE
Roddy Murray introduced the senior managers from Scottish Water and gave a brief update on events so far. The managers were: Neil Brennan, Asset and Infrastructure Manager, North Area, Joanna Peebles, Community Manager, Ruth Cobban, the new Teangue Project Manager and the Press Office SW from Head Officer. Mr Brennan thanked the Community Council for inviting the company back and speak to the community as they had now a much clearer understanding of all the issues in Sleat. Mr Brennan then presented a detailed Powerpoint presentation on the project, including growth figures and detailed costs. Rather than create a minute for this detailed and technical update the presentation is available online by clicking the link below.
https://www.dropbox.com/s/7carxz0t345k2xo/Teangue%20CC%20060514%20Presentation.ppt
The presentation was recorded on a digital tape and if any residents do require to hear the recording, please get in touch on info@sleatcommunitycouncil.org.uk 

There were a number of questions from the public including capacity issues, the proposal for the new distillery, and pressure issues. SW will be working much closer with the Planning Teams of Highland Council together with Highlands and Islands Enterprise and William Swann. Mr Brennan felt that all the proposals highlighted to the meeting including the full upgrade to Teangue were still the better option than having retained local treatment works. Veana Cleland raised the issue of the damage to the road following SW’s remedial works. There will be a site meeting between interested parties to assess the current status. 
Roddy thanked the team for their comprehensive update and the audience expressed their appreciation.
5. ROADS UPDATE
Rob Ware gave an update on known roads issues but we have been advised that the current Roads Manager, Sandy MacVarish is retiring at the end of May and so there will be a process of handover to a successor. SCC will write to Community Services HC, (formerly TECS) and list all the outstanding issues with roads, including the Drumfearn Shelyter, damaged culverts and signage. This will be listed for public information on the SCC website.
6. PLANNING
Rob advised that Hjaltland have submitted the first of three planning applications for fish farms in the three sites in Loch Slapin and Loch Eishort. The CC will facilitate any requirements from the community to liaise with the company. An application for a Biomass plant for the primary school has now been lodged, a holiday cottage at Camard in Ardvasar, and a cottage in 4 Teangue and 6 wind turbines at Ferrindonald.
7. CALMAC
 Rob gave a short update on the recent dialogue with CalMac following the disruption to the Coruisk at the start of the summer schedule. The Community Council held a meeting with key stakeholders in Sleat on the 22nd April and this was with Finlay Macrae, CalMac’s operations manager for this route. We will initiate a dialogue with them involving schedules coordination, fleet issues, and the proposal for a large area Transport Forum from 2014.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

None
9. AOCB

None
10. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION

Val Piddock asked why the cats-eyes were not replaced on the Sleat road, we will investigate. Alastair Culbertson raised the issue of the Highland Council Neighbour Notification Policy for planning applications which will be taken up with Mark Harvey. He also raised the issue of waste water in Ferrindonald and correspondence is currently taking place with SEPA.
The meeting closed at 2115
Next Meeting is the AGM at Seomar Cruinneachaidh on Tuesday 24th June  at 1930 
